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Regional Memorandum 

No. ___________________ 

 

REQUEST FOR STORIES OF VOLUNTEERISM AND BEST PRACTICES  

OF DEPED CAR OFFICES, SCHOOLS AND PERSONNEL AMID  

THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC FOR #DepEdCARBinnadang 
 
To:     Schools Division Superintendents 

          Division and District Information Officers  

          All Divisions 

          All Others Concerned 

 

1. The Department of Education – CAR reiterates its call for inspiring stories of 

volunteerism and best practices of offices, schools and personnel amid the 
COVID-19 pandemic in line with Project #DepEdCARBinnadang, the regional 
version of DepEd’s #DepEdBayanihan. 
 

2. Project #DepEdCARBinnadang provides an avenue to acknowledge the sacrifices and 
commendable deeds of the schools division offices, schools, and the non-teaching and 
teaching workforce of DepEd CAR through news and feature articles for propagation 
to the Quad media. 
 

3. Contributions (news/feature accompanied by photos in jpeg format) are open to all 
DepEd CAR personnel, students, and all other education stakeholders and can be 
written in either English or Filipino. 
 

4. Stories must focus on voluntary works done by DepEd personnel like frontline 
activities, and innovations or initiatives in addressing or dealing with the “new 
normal”, among others. Selected stories will be published in either the print or online 
versions of DepEd CAR’s official newsletter, The Cordillera Star, as well as posted and 
shared on social media via the Facebook Page, DepEd Tayo Cordillera. Moreover, the 
stories will also be sent to the various print and broadcast media in the region for 
their consideration and reference. 
 

5. Division and District Information Officers are hereby tasked to source out and collate 
such stories for submission to the Public Affairs Unit - Office of The Regional Director 
through email (pau.depedcar@gmail.com) and copy furnish the DepEd Central Office 
– Public Affairs Service at pas.cd@deped.gov.ph. Acceptance of stories is everyday 
until June 5, 2020.   

 

6. For further queries, you may contact Mr. Georaloy I. Palao-ay, public affairs officer, 
at 0939-623-8037 or via a Facebook message to DepEd Tayo Cordillera. 
 

7. For widest dissemination and immediate compliance. 
 

 

       MAY B. ECLAR, PhD, CESO V 

        Regional Director 
ORD/PAU/glip 
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